
Summary of Bill:





Assembly Bill (AB) 824 - This bill was prepared for the Joint Legislative Council’s Special Committee on Strengthening Wisconsin Families.  AB 824 requires the Department of Children and Families (DCF) to create expectations for foster children and foster parents by rule. Under the bill, a foster child or foster parent must receive a written copy of the applicable expectations in his or her primary language, if possible. The expectations must also be explained orally using language or means that ensure that the child or foster parent understands the meaning of the expectations. For a foster child, the oral explanation must also use language or means that are appropriate to the child’s age and developmental level. The copy of the expectations given to a foster child or foster parent or materials accompanying the copy of the expectations must include relevant community−specific contact information and other information.





Fiscal Effect:





A fiscal estimate prepared by the Department of Children and Families states that AB 824 would have an indeterminate effect on the state and local level.  The Department notes that some of the expectations in this bill may be subject to interpretation, which could result in additional staff time to deal with complaints regarding unmet expectations.





Supporters Message:





This legislation seeks to better the understanding of what a foster child and parent should be able to expect from the child welfare system, with the goal of improving outcomes and the experience of those in foster care.





Opponents Message:





From the DCF point of view, the Department is already working on a Youth Handbook about foster care and this legislation could afford rights to foster children that non-foster children could not be expected to receive.





Key Supporters:





Representative Kestell, 27th Assembly District; Senator Taylor, 4th Senate District; Eric Peterson, office of Senator Taylor; Susan Conwell, Kids Matter, Inc.





Key Opponents:





Julie Majeras of the Department of Children and Families registered against AB 824.





Committee Vote:





On March 24, 2010, the Assembly Committee on Children and Families recommended passage of AB 824 on a vote of 6-0.





Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary





Dave Matzen; Office of Rep. Steve Kestell (6-8530)
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